
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 

In the Matter of the Compliance of The ) 

Empire District Electric Company with ) File No. EO-2019-0046 

Certain Requirements Related to SB 564 ) 

 

NOTICE OF CONTRACT 

 

COMES NOW The Empire District Electric Company (“Empire”) and submits this Notice 

of Contract. In this regard, Empire respectfully states as follows to the Missouri Public Service 

Commission (“Commission”): 

1. Empire filed a revised Economic Development Rider (“EDR”) under Tracking No. 

JE-2019-0002 on July 2, 2018. Following a period of suspension, that tariff took effect November 

28, 2018, pursuant to the Commission’s order issued in File No. ET-2019-0029. In conjunction 

with Empire’s EDR, Empire and the Office of the Public Counsel entered into a stipulation which 

was approved by the Commission. That stipulation provides, in part, that Empire shall file all EDR 

contracts. 

2. On November 9, 2018, Empire filed a Limited Large Customer Economic 

Development Rider (“SBEDR”) under Tracking No. JE-2019-0091. That tariff took effect 

December 9, 2018. Pursuant to RSMo. 393.1640 (Senate Bill 564), the SBEDR provides that all 

contracts executed for service to be provided under the SBEDR shall be filed with the Commission, 

along with documentation of the customer’s qualifications. 

3. On March 11, 2019, Empire and a customer entered into a contract for service to 

be provided under the SBEDR. That contract, along with documentation of the customer’s 

qualifications for service to be provided under the SBEDR, are attached hereto. 

 WHEREFORE, Empire respectfully submits this Notice of Contract. Empire requests no 

action on the part of the Commission at this time. 
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Respectfully submitted, 
  

 THE EMPIRE DISTRICT ELECTRIC COMPANY 

 

  By its Attorney, 

  
Date:  March 21, 2019       By:  Sarah B. Knowlton 
     Sarah B. Knowlton, # 71361 
     General Counsel – Central Region 
     116 North Main Street 

Concord, New Hampshire 03301 
     Telephone (603) 724-2123 
     sarah.knowlton@libertyutilites.com 
 

 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 

I hereby certify that the above and foregoing document was filed in EFIS on this 21nd day 

of March, 2019, with notice of the same being sent to all counsel of record. 

 

      Sarah B. Knowlton 

mailto:sarah.knowlton@libertyutilites.com

